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BAGONG PILIPINAS

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES
KAGAWARAN NG KAPALIGIRAN AT LIKAS YAMAN

MEMORANDUM

FOR :  The Directors
Policy and Planning Service
Legal Affairs Service

The Bureau Director
Forest Management Bureau

The Regional Executive Director
Region VI

The Provincial Environment Natural Resources Officer
PENRO Negros Occidental

FROM :  The Director
Legislative Liaison Office

SUBJECT :  INVITATION TO PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED
AMENDMENT/S TO REPUBLIC ACT 10659 OR THE “SUGAR
INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT ACT OF 2015 (SIDA) FROM THE
COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE AND FOOD OF THE HOUSE OF
REPRESENTATIVES

DATE . 297July 2024

In reference to the electronic letter dated 29 July 2024, the Committee on Agriculture
and Food of the House of Representatives is inviting the Department to a public hearing on
08 August 2024, Thursday, 10:00 AM at Nature’s Village Resort, Talisay City, Negros
Occidental to deliberate on the proposed amendment/s to Republic Act No. 10659 or the
“Sugar Industry Development Act of 2015”.

In this regard, may we respectfully request your attendance. Kindly inform us of the
name/s of the representative/s from your office who will participate in the meeting so we
may include him/her/them as resource person/s.

Attached herewith is the letter invitation for your reference.

ROMIROSE B. PADIN

Cc: Undersecretary for Special Concerns and Legislative Affairs
MEMO NO. 2024 - 666



COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE & FOOD

31 Flr., Ramon V. Mitra Building, Batasan Complex, Quezon City
Tel Nos : (+632) 931-5001 loc. 7139 Telefax : (+632) 951-4400

Email Address: agriculturenfood@gmail.com

29 July 2024

SECRETARY MARIA ANTONIA YULO LOYZAGA
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

Dear Secretary Loyzaga:

The Committee on Agriculture and Food will conduct a public hearing in connection with the
proposed amendment/s to Republic Act No. 10659, the Sugar Industry Development Act of 2015
(SIDA).

In this regard, may we invite you to attend the public hearing on ‘08 August 2024, 10:00 A.M at
Nature’s Village Resort, Talisay City, Negros Occidental.

Your participation in the meeting will be highly appreciated as your inputs will greatly help the
Committee in its deliberation. We also hope to receive confirmation of your attendance or
representative not later than 02 August 2024.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,

REP. WILFRIDO MARK M. ENVERGA
Chairperson



